
New candidate for Greater Manchester
Metro Mayor contest

26 January 2017

Following the tragic and untimely death of Deyika Nzeribe earlier this month,
the Greater Manchester Green Parties have selected Will Patterson [1], chair
of the Wigan & Leigh Green Party, to contest the Metro Mayor election in
Greater Manchester. The vote, due to be held on 4 May, will give more than
two million voters across the City Region the opportunity to vote for Green
policies.

Will, a Wigan resident who has lived in Springfield for the last three years,
joined the Green Party in 2014, and stood as the Green Party Parliamentary
Candidate for Wigan in 2015. He has been an active campaigner for more public
engagement in the devolution process.

He is a member of Frack Free Wigan, Leigh and Makerfield, and helped
establish Wigan People’s Assembly Against Austerity. Last year, he supported
Wigan Together, an event designed to promote and celebrate the diversity of
the local community, and defend it against far right groups who were planning
to march through the town. He was also delighted to sit on the organising
committee of the inaugural Wigan Pride, which was held last August.

Will said: “These are tough circumstances to run in, but Deyika worked
tirelessly to offer Greater Manchester the Green voice that the region
desperately needs. I’m honoured to have been called upon to continue the
amazing work that Deyika started, and together with party members from across
the region, I’m looking forward to working for a fairer, more democratic and
greener Greater Manchester.

Setting out his approach for the campaign, Will said: “This isn’t the
devolution I would have hoped for: it’s been dropped on the people following
closed-door back-room negotiations between Councils and the Government. If
devolution is to work for the people of Greater Manchester, it needs to be
owned by the people of Greater Manchester and deliver real solutions to the
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problems we face. We need a combined authority that will prioritise the real
need for social and affordable homes; we need to do more to tackle the chaos
of climate change that’s hitting the region right now; and we need to open
the doors of our new institutions so that the people of Greater Manchester
can see and share in the decisions being taken in our name.

“Successive Westminster governments have left Greater Manchester behind – if
we’re to tackle their legacy of poverty and inequality, we need to do
devolution differently. I’ll empower not just our cities, but our citizens.”

Notes:

Will Patterson1.

Will is 33. Over the last few years, he has been a contract worker in
Manchester, working in IT Project Management until his last contract expired
just before Christmas. And as a renter, Will is part of a generation that
faces uncertain prospects with permanent jobs and affordable housing
seemingly out of reach for many working people under 35. He feels his
experiences dealing with the job market and the Government’s new benefits
system give him a good understanding of what life is like for many people
across Greater Manchester.
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This report underlines just how rigged
our economy & country actually is in
favour of the wealthiest – Jeremy
Corbyn

Jeremy Corbyn MP,
leader of the Labour Party, commenting on a report by the
Social Mobility Commission, said:

“This
report underlines just how rigged our economy and country actually is in
favour
of the wealthiest and the privileged few. While the Conservatives look after
the interests of their friends, they are closing down opportunity for the
many
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by slashing funding for education.

"Labour
is committed to a country that works for all, a real living wage of at least
£10 an hour by 2020, investment in industry, infrastructure and public
services
and a national education service which equips the next generation with the
skills our country needs to succeed, so that no one and no community is left
behind.”

Green Party: Poverty to blame for
child health inequality

26 January 2017

The Green Party is deeply concerned child health in the UK is lagging behind
that of most other European countries due to poverty rates [1]. Experts say
little progress has been made to address the social factors behind health
inequality since it was highlighted in a Government report in 2010 [2].

Jonathan Bartley, Green Party co-leader, said:

“It’s appalling we’re failing to give children the best start in life, even
though Britain is one of the richest countries in the world. Children deserve
to be happy and healthy, no matter where they are born or how much money
their parents make.

“We can’t tackle a growing health gap between rich and poor children without
looking at the way inequality is entrenched more widely. We’re in an age of
insecurity where life is getting worse for those who are struggling the most.

“The Government has a dismal record on child poverty, abolishing the child
poverty unit [3] and scrapping child poverty targets [4]. Government cuts to
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public services have taken a toll and unless the Prime Minister prioritises
tackling poverty, inequality will continue to soar, with a flow on effect on
children’s health and the NHS, which will struggle to cope with increased
demand.”

Notes:

https://www.theguardian.com/society/2017/jan/25/poverty-in-the-uk-jeopar1.
dising-childrens-health-warns-landmark-report
http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/health-387435742.
https://www.theguardian.com/society/2016/dec/20/fears-after-government-a3.
bolishes-civil-services-child-poverty-unit
https://www.theguardian.com/society/2015/jul/01/government-scrap-legal-r4.
equirements-child-poverty
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Friends of Riverside Nature Park
meeting

Last night, I attended the latest Friends of Riverside Nature Park committee
meeting, held at the Mitchell Street Centre.

There was a useful update from environment officers from the council’s
Neighbourhood Services about proposed landscape improvements on Riverside
Drive and Avenue running from the nature park, eastwards along to the
Riverside Pavilion east of the airport.     At the east end of this area,
there will also be parking improvements I highlighted yesterday.

The landscape proposals will be discussed a the council’s Neighbourhood
Services Committee in the coming weeks to obtain necessary approval.
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9 Chinese think tanks among world’s
best

A report released on Wednesday shows that the number of Chinese think tanks
has grown rapidly in the world during the past year.

Wang Huiyao, president of CCG, delivers a speech at the release of 2016
Global Go To Think Tank Index Report in Beijing, on Jan 25, 2016. [Photo
provided to chinadaily.com.cn]

Nine Chinese think tanks were included among the world’s top think tanks in
the 2016 Global Go To Think Tank Index Report, published by the think tank
and civil societies program at the Lauder Institute of University of
Pennsylvania (TTCSP).

Selected from a list of 175 top think tanks in the world, these nine think
tanks are China Institutes of Contemporary International Relations; Chinese
Academy of Social Sciences; China Institute of International Studies;
Development Research Center of the State Council; Shanghai Institute for
International Studies; Institute of International and Strategic Studies
Peking University; Unirule Institute of Economics; Center for China and
Globalization; and Chongyang Institute for Financial Studies, with China
Institute of Contemporary International Relations ranking the highest at 33.

The report shows the United States at the top with the largest number of
think tanks, at 1,835, while China holds the second place with 435, followed

http://www.government-world.com/9-chinese-think-tanks-among-worlds-best/
http://www.government-world.com/9-chinese-think-tanks-among-worlds-best/


by UK, 288, and India, 280.

The 2016 study was subdivided into 52 lists based on such categories as
region, area of research and special achievement, in which 41 Chinese think
tanks were selected with 18 of them also outstanding in the Top Think Tanks
in China, India, Japan and the Republic of Korea.

“It’s very meaningful that a number of Chinese think tanks are influencing
the world,” said Wang Huiyao, president of the Center for China and
Globalization. “More think tanks are needed to help our government in making
decisions accurately and scientifically. Meanwhile, think tanks serve more
like a ‘soft power’, which can also help enhance our country’s international
stature,” he said.

According to the report, three Chinese thinks tanks have made their mark
Think Tanks to Watch. They are Shanghai Advanced Institute of Finance,
Unirule Institute of Economics, and Center for China and Globalization.

Another four are among the Best New Think Tanks, including Alibaba think
tank, 21st Silk Road Collaborative Center, Qianhai Institute for Innovative
Research, and Center for Eco-Financial Studies, with Alibaba think tank
ranking the highest at 23.

Referred to as “think tanks’ think tank”, TTCSP manages and supports a global
network of close to 7,000 think tanks and trains future think tank scholars
and executives.

“Since 2006, our ranking process has been refined and streamlined, and the
number and scope of the institutions and individuals involved has steadily
grown.” said James McGann, director of the TTCSP.

The 2016 report shows continued expansion of think tanks in Asia, Latin
America, Africa, the Middle East, and North Africa.

Besides, there is increasing diversity among think tanks in these regions
with independent, political party affiliated, and corporate and business
sector think tanks that are being created with greater frequency.


